# THE

# ALABAMA LION

The Alabama Lion is published for Alabama Lions Sight Conservation Association, Inc. 700 S. 18th Street Birmingham, AL 35233 A newsletter for members of Alabama Lions Clubs

Lions of Alabama pursued goals valiantly

June 2021

# **INSIDE**

### **Visions**

ALS Executive Director's Report

..... Page **2** 

### **District 34-A**

In and Around the District ...... Page 3

### **District 34-B**

In and Around the District

..... Page **4** 

### **District 34-C**

In and Around the District

..... Page **5** 

34 GMT's

..... Page **6** 

..... Page **6** 

Conference registration

Thank you for supporting kids with diabetes

..... Page **7** 

More from 34-C

### Dear Lions of MD 34.

Allow me just a few words about COVID. When I planned my District Convention in 2020, we had zero reported cases in my home county. Out of an abundance of caution, I decided to cancel the convention anyway. Again, as Council Chair I had to make the difficult decision to cancel the "in person" MD Convention and opt for a virtual instead.

As of this writing there have been over half a million cases of COVID reported and over eleven thousand deaths statewide. It's been an incredibly challenging year so say the least. Many of us have lost several fellow Lions, friends, and family due to this plague. In spite of all of those difficulties, we Lions of Alabama have pursued our goals valiantly! We have kept our eye on the ever-moving goalpost and have endured. The days ahead will be brighter.

I closed my year as District Governor of 34B with the chartering of the West Elmore Area Lions club. A few short weeks later, as Council Chair, I was invited to the charter ceremony of the Ozark Lions Club in District 34C. Since then, I have presented the Charter to the Madison Family Lions club in District 34A. The three District Governors are still working hard to charter additional clubs in Huntsville, Trussville, and East Montgomery!

As the saying goes, "Who'd a thought it"! The multiple districts have not only continued to provide service to those in need but clubs have actually begun to report their service projects at a much higher rate than in past years. Our year end goal to have 120 new service projects is within reach.

Our goal to have 60% of our club's report service is at the threshold. We still have time! In the final weeks of the 2020-2021 Lions year, Lion leaders all across the multiple districts are pushing hard to recruit new members. Our year end goal is to have 120 new members enrolled. Again, we can do it if we just don't give up!

We're well on our way. JUST ASK! Lions are growing our multidistrict membership



CC Bubba Bingham, left, presents Charter to club president, Lion John Emich.

by reaching out to former members to bring them back into the club ranks in an effort to strengthen club institutional knowledge and community service. More hands equal more service ideas and more service. Our district and multidistrict leadership have worked hard to uphold the Lions motto; WE SERVE.

Each district has elected its respective leadership for the coming year. Each District Governor team has made its own plans, set its own goals and vision to continue growth and service.

Although this year is quickly coming to an end, we can all look back and be proud of the many accomplishments we've made "together". To quote Helen Keller, "The only thing worse than being blind is having sight but no vision".

To the incoming Lion leaders at every level, I'd simply say this, Aim high. It's better to aim high and miss than to aim low and

hit. Set goals at club level, district level and multidistrict level and take advantage of every opportunity to draw closer to accomplishing that goal.

Finally, I'd like to thank the District Governors and their teams and the entire Council of Governors for the hard work each has done during this past year. And to the incoming District Governors; DG Mosley, DG Elliott, and DG Wigglesworth, the baton has been passed to you. Make us proud! And to State Secretary Doris, you have been the glue that has held this entire organization together. Your dedication and commitment are unparalleled. A simple "thank you" is so inadequate for all you've done! Your support to this Council will forever be remembered.

God Bless and Keep us all in His mercies!

Floyd "Bubba" Bingham, Council Chair (2020-2021)

HON-PROFITON
ORGENIZATION
U.S. POSTAGE
BIA
OLS
PERMIT #432
MONTGOMERY, AL



# VISIONS

**Elliott** 



# ALS Executive Director's Report

A pessimist sees the difficulty in every opportunity;

An optimist sees the opportunity in every difficulty

— Winston Churchill

As the Lion year of 2020 -2021 draws to an end, perhaps as never before, Lions have been challenged in ways that defines who we are. The difficulties of a world pandemic have brought out the best of Lions in what we do. New innovative service opportunities, membership growth, and club meetings. The Lions of Alabama are among the most optimistic people in the world, and I am proud to be associated with them in directing Alabama Lions Sight (ALS).

You will see a picture of the little smiling face of the Plusoptix camera that ALS



uses. We have a full complement of screeners: District A screener is Janet Davis from the Hanceville Lions Club, District B screener is Randy Smith from the Auburn Lions Club, and District C is Ronald Tatum from the Grove Hill Lions Club. Each of our screeners are very efficient, and trained in being health conscience in our recent environment. Protocols are followed so that no child is put at risk during vision screening. I am so happy to say that we are scheduling screenings again! In the months of April and May, 100's has been screened. I encourage all clubs to contact those schools and community health events and get them back on the calendar. Please do not forget to contact private schools because they are left out usually of the opportunity



for vision screenings and would be a great source of screenings for your club. You might want to check with your local schools to see if they are having summer school in person. Do not take vision screening for granted! You can help save the vision of children! Their success in school and life will be greatly enhanced by proper vision care.

ALS's program of the Mobile Eye Clinic (MEC) is doing such valuable service. During the pandemic, the MEC was suspended for 136 days. It resumed in August of 2020 on a modified schedule, but I am happy to report has now resumed full schedules! A normal lion's year for the MEC will see 1500+ patients. We will close this lion year around 1000 patients. Since its inception of February 2016, the clinic has now seen over 7000 patients and issued more than 5000 pairs of glasses. The MEC has been awarded three years running a partnership grant with Alabama Department of Public Health from the National Association of Chronic Disease Directors. This has proved to be a wonderful collaboration together. We are one of only 7 nationwide to receive this opportunity. Our partnership is expanding into even greater opportunities. We hope to share those opportunities very soon. Dr. Kent Daum has such a heart of care and service. In the picture you will see him using the chair lift on the MEC to examine one of the recent victims of the Fultondale Tornado of January this year. This gentleman had to have his leg amputated in the field the night of the storm and most unfortunately, he and his family lost a 14-year-old child as well. ALS was able to provide a greatly needed pair of glasses.

ALS is having a GALA on November 13 at the 4H Center in Columbiana, AL It is located off of Highway 145 between Clanton and Columbiana. We will have activities during the day and banquet in the evening. This will be a fundraiser for ALS with the proceeds going towards the purchase of a second MEC. Lions prepare for a wonderful evening of entertainment, learning, rewards and giving. Think of the thousands of lives you can make a difference in raising the opportunity of providing another MEC.

Alone, it is a daunting task, but together we can make it happen! Rooms will be available for those who would like to stay overnight. It is exciting to be a Lion!



A Sincere Thank You To Our Corporate Sponsors, Estates, Foundations and Lions









Boeing Employees Community Fund
Ms. Louise Carr
Cawaco RC&D



Community Foundation of South Alabama
Community Health Charities
Crampton Trust



Estate of Carolyn S. McCormick
Estate of John C. Moore
Estate of Robert Bedwell



Greater Birmingham Regional Commission Foundation
Gunter-Dixon Foundation
Henry G. Sims and Henry Upson Sims Foundation

Hill Crest Foundation
Holy Name of Jesus Hospital Trust Fund
Honda Manufacturing
John A. and Delia T. Roberts Trust
Junior League of Birmingham Beeson Fund







Solon and Martha Dixon Foundation
Susan Mott Webb Foundation/Regions
UAB Benevolent Fund
Wal-Mart Foundation







# DISTRICT34-A

DG Glenda Moxley





Pictured, from left, are 34C District Governor Pete Crews, 34 A IVDG Mechele Mosley, and 34A DG Glenda Moxley at Madison Area Family Lions Club Charter Night



Madison Family Lions Club installation of Officers. Pictured, from left, are Luke Hunter, Treasurer; Gina Shipley, Secretary; LaToya Dorsey, VP and John Emich, President.

# In and Around the District-

We are finally getting back to normal in District 34-A. Last month we attended a Swamp John fundraiser event at Hanceville. The club is thriving and has made many improvements in their property in Hanceville where they meet. They have a lovely facility which is both comfortable and welcoming. They are building their club and sponsor a Leo Club which helps with fundraisers and other projects.

The Guntersville Lions Club is having a combination of zoom or in person so the ones who do not feel comfortable yet are able to attend on-line. Blountsville Lions Club has been meeting at the amphitheater at the museum. I am hoping to add four more visitations each month and this will get all clubs a District 34-A governor

team visit before June 30.

Fort Payne Lions Club is thriving. This year has been like no other that I can remember but if Lions see a need, they make a way. Many thanks to the people who have reached out to lend a hand in helping me get started. These include Doris Hansard, Paula Gardner, 2nd VDG Mike McElhaney, 1st VDG Michele Mosely, PCC Ron Seibold, CC Bubba Bingham, and PID Jerome Thompson for keeping me afloat as I got organized.

At the top of the lists of accomplishments this year is the Charter Night for Madison Family Lions Club and the Cullman Lioness Club sponsored by the Cullman Lions Club. The Madison Family Lions Club organized on-line and

their first in-person meeting was Charter Night on Tuesday night, April 27 at the Metro Café. I saw great leadership and many members anxious to serve their club and community. The celebration was very enjoyable, with District Governor Elect Mechele Mosley as the keynote speaker.

I am happy to announce the 2021-2022 SLATE OF GOVERNORS for District 34-A. They are: District Governor Mechele Mosley, 1st Vice-District Governor Mike McElhaney, and 2nd Vice District Governor Katherine Haggard. Thanks

for your willingness to serve. I know that 2021-2022 will be a great year for District 34-A.

Respectfully submitted, Glenda Moxley, District Governor 34-A BE KIND!



Council Chairperson Bubba Bingham presenting the MAFLC Charter to chapter President, John Emich.



Pictured, from left, are Treasurer Luke Hunter and his wife; Maria and Paul Stansbury, DG Pete Crews and Sylvia Crews.



DG Robert Thompson



# In and Around the District

This Lions' year is quickly winding down. I have enjoyed my term as District 34-B's governor, and I want to once again thank all 34-B Lions for allowing me the opportunity to grow and to serve. I heartily congratulate the incoming cabinet: DGE Brenda Elliott, 1VDGE Ray Lindsey, and 2VDGE Melanie Tapley. I have no doubt these fine Lions will move the district forward.

I would like to close my year out by reiterating the need for clubs to report their service projects. We have great Lions, great clubs, and great service projects in our district, but they are not being consistently reported. As a Lion, I know that none of us perform service for the accolades. It is important to remember that this is not the reason we are asked to report projects. We are asked to report so that the metrics of our district can be recorded and shared. Your projects inspire other clubs and could potentially provide the idea and motivation a new or struggling club needs to put together its own service project.

A couple of years ago, reporting service projects was an ordeal. LCI was rolling out MyLion and trying to figure out how best to integrate it into the main website. Sometime as Lions, we are resistant to change, particularly when we initially try the new method and have a lot of issues making it work. The new platform was unstable and there were many reports of Lions spending lengthy amounts of time inputting service but it not showing up on reports. These type issues are inherent with any new digital program. Fast forward to now and MyLion has become a robust program with its own app. The database is very intuitive and user-friendly. The kinks have been worked out and a service project can literally be entered in a couple of minutes either from a mobile phone or desktop. The requested metrics of each project have been honed down so that you can fly through the questions.

It has been suggested that some Lions are not aware of exactly what constitutes a service project that should be reported. I believe everyone understands that if you conduct a food drive, clean up a park in your community, or sponsor and work a vision screening that those projects should be reported. However,

if you are familiar with MyLion, you know that service reporting over the years has changed and now, under the "Activity Type" dropdown box in MyLion, Lions are asked to report service activities, fundraisers, meetings, and donations. Meetings? Yes! Please report the meetings your club has and district/ state meetings your members attend. These meetings include discussions of planned service and analysis of completed projects. Fundraisers and donations? Yes, and yes! The fundraisers your club holds and the donations your club makes serve your community well. Lions serve and we serve in many ways. So...now you know - you are not just asked to report hands-on service projects, but also your meetings, fundraisers, and donations. When you report, there is another dropdown box for "Cause," which lists hunger, environment, childhood cancer, diabetes, vision, and other. These are LCI's core service areas. But again, Lions serve in many ways and that is the reason for the "Other" category.

Here is another service reporting issue: some clubs think only the secretary can report service. This may have been the case at some point in the past, but it is no longer true. Secretaries can report, club service coordinators can report, and...drum roll, please...any Lion in the club can report using the MyLion app! Service, including the reporting thereof, is not a one-person job.

The latest statistics for District 34-B reflect that 19 clubs out of 36 have either never reported service or have not reported any in over 24 months. 19 of 36 or 52.8%. We can do better. We must do better. The greatest majority of our clubs are performing service. The service is not being reported. Please go back to your club, respectfully ask questions, and find out who in your club is reporting service. If the answer is no one, please ask why. If you find that no one in your club understands how to report service using MyLion, there is an awesome resource on LCI's website entitled, "MyLion: How to Report Service." If you are an incoming club officer and you would like a member of the district cabinet to visit your club to discuss how to use MyLion and the importance of reporting service, please do not hesitate to reach out to myself or DGE Brenda



Anniston Run for Sight-Another successful 5K fundraiser for Anniston Lions Club! They had 125+ runners. This was there 23rd annual race! They raised \$9,000 from the run and this will help meet the needs of many people in their community that cannot afford eye exam and glasses.

Elliott

In addition to the newly elected district cabinet, new officer elections in clubs should have already taken place across the district. It is vital that these new officers be entered into LCI's database immediately. Without a record of your club's new officers, LCI and Alabama Lions MD-34 are unable to send information regarding international and state events to your club for dissemination to all members. Each and every Lion, and every club, is important and deserves the latest information available regarding service opportunities, membership growth programs, grants, training, organizational changes, proposed amendments, and other significant information vital to a club's ability to remain informed, engaged, and operating smoothly. The reporting of club officers is the direct link to ensuring your club continues to receive the information it needs

The district successfully held its first virtual convention on March 20, 2021, and many district Lions participated in the first-ever virtual MD-34 Convention on May 1, 2021. Although we certainly missed the fellowship of meeting in person, the conventions were productive and great ideas to propel us into the future were shared. We have come a long way since 2020 in learning how to conduct business on a digital platform. While we all hope the pandemic is over and we are

moving into a period of normalcy where we can once again meet in person, we have learned, and we have grown from what we have experienced and I have never been prouder to be a Lion.

The first ever LCICon is slated to begin on June 25, 2021. There is still time to register if you have not yet done so. This is an incredible opportunity for those who have never attended an international convention to see how it all works and to hear directly from an awesome lineup of speakers about

exactly where our organization stands on the international stage. There are virtual exhibit halls, a variety of seminars geared toward different interests, a parade of nations, and a keynote speech from Malala Yousafzai that you do not want to miss!

Again, let me say thank you for the confidence you showed in electing me and allowing me to serve the district. This has been a year I will never forget for many reasons. Thank you all for being a part of it.



PDG Pedro Pino is giving an interview during the Fultondale Tornado relief to the Spanish speaking community.



# DISTRICT34-C



# In and Around the District

A year ago, then District Governor Yvonne Burroughs was giving me her tips on my upcoming year as District Governor. I remember her saying "Your year will be over before you know it". I didn't realize how true those words were. She was the source of much needed wisdom this year but no words were truer than those. It is coming to an end very quickly.

COVID-19 was a major distraction this year and took my mind off where we were in our year. Just when I am getting the hang of things and feeling comfortable, it's almost over. The year as District Governor is going to be a memory very soon. What great memories I have gained this year.

I have had more GO-TO-Meetings than I ever thought possible, driven across the state many times, inducted new members, installed officers, presented awards, applied for disaster relief grants, consulted with Zone Chairs, Club Presidents, Past District Governors & Past International Directors, chartered a new club and attended Club, District, Multi-District & Council of Governors meetings. Many new friends were made with my travel to clubs (virtual & in person).

This year has been so much fun but was tarnished with the loss of so many Lions due to COVID. We suffered the loss of GST Jeanne Dugger in October. Her passing rocked our district as she was active in district activities & a close friend to many of us. Several other members were taken from us all too soon. We trust that God will take care of our friends and we will join them one day in a great Lions Club reunion.

It has been amazing to see our clubs keep the course in this pandemic. There were so many restrictions that it was hard to conduct business in the normal manner, but Lions found a way. Now as the restrictions are lifted, I am excited to see meetings in person again. Lions just do what Lions do, WE SERVE. The bright spot in the pandemic was to see your creativity and resolve to keep up the mission. My hat is off to all Lions for working through this unusual year.

Many service projects & fundraisers have been going on recently. The Eufaula Lions Club continues to get used eyeglasses, you might want to get in on their Vision Mission to Mexico next year. Saraland had a Pancake Supper & installed park benches to honor Veterans. They also celebrated their 65th anniversary as a club with a birthday party. PDG Ron Mitchell and I were keynote speakers for the day. Atmore recently had a Spaghetti Dinner which raised \$3500 for St. Jude Hospital. Congratulations to Atmore President-Elect Taylor Helton Lee on the birth of her new baby boy, Chapman Taylor Lee (future Lion). Headland Lions Club helped the Wiregrass Food Bank with food boxes and built a ramp for a wheelchair bound person. They are now working on a Build-A-Bed project for children without beds. Eight Mile participated in "Feeding the Gulf Coast Food Project". Gulf Shores Lions Club held a Rummage sale fundraiser. Flomaton Lions Club planted a pollinating garden. Fairhope Lions Club held its annual Golf Tournament. Many clubs are going forward with projects & person to person meetings now.

The Multi
District came
through with
a Membership
Growth Grant
to help with
recruiting new
m e m b e r s.
Headland and
Fairhope have
already scheduled their
Membership



Atmore Club holds a Spaghetti Dinner Fundraiser for St. Jude Hospital.

Growth Events.

There are so many of you to thank for the outstanding year we have. Our Zone Chairs have done an outstanding job of communicating with the clubs and treating their clubs as a mini-district. The GAT team, GLT Claudia Wigglesworth, GMT Jeff Pinegar & GST Mandie Thompson have been the best. Our team of Past District Governors have a plethora of knowledge and were always willing to share but never pushy. Our Vice District Governors (Charlie & Bub) did a great job of visiting clubs and keeping everyone informed about district happening.

There are two special Lions that I want to give special recognition, District Secretary Jeff Slaker has kept impeccable records and handled the details of the District. Thank you, Lion Jeff. This year would not have been as much fun without my wife, Sylvia (Lion Sylvia) at my side this year. She brings immeasurable support and a sense of humor that makes every day an adventure. Thank you Dear, all adventures are better with you.

This is my last newsletter as District Governor so next quarter I proudly turn the pen over to District Governor Elect Charlie Wigglesworth (Daleville). He has put together a great team with 1VDGE Bub Gideons (Atmore) and 2VDGE Philip Box (Covington VIP). There is a lot of energy in these three and I am excited to see what great things will happen in District 34C this coming year.

As the incoming Council Chair I look forward to serving the great Lions of MD-34. So, I leave this ship to the new administration with high hopes and expectations. Please answer the call for service when they ask you to serve on a committee or as a Zone Chair. District 34C is served by a great team of Lions and we need you to be a part of that

Thank you Lions of District 34C for a most memorable year. Continue to UNLEASH THE KINDNESS.

For my departing words as a District Governor, I leave you with a quote from the movie Apollo 13 in which Tom Hanks said after his space capsule landed safely back on earth,

"Houston, the ship is secure, this is Apollo 13 signing off".



Flomaton Club builds a Pollinating Garden



Saraland Club celebrates its 65th anniversary as a club.







**MD-GMT Ron Mitchell** 

# Make people aware of Lions Club's work

Alabama 34 GMT's,

The Saraland Chamber of Commerce had a quarterly "Noon Marketing Meeting", which is open to chamber members. The cost is \$10 for the box lunch that is served.

Each person gets two minutes to make their elevator pitch for their company or product. There were about twenty business people in attendance.

Lion Pam Pully (Saraland Lions Club Membership Chair) and I attended the meeting and made our elevator pitch for the benefits of joining the Saraland Lions Club. The material we took was my (1) Lions Club business card; (2) an LCI brochure called "Lions Clubs Better Communities, Changed Lives. It has a picture of a female Lion on the front and inside it has five member benefits. These are great talking points. The brochure is free from LCI, just ask for (EX 511 EN 3/09) (3) A Lions Club application and (4) a used eye collection box for the show and tell part of my talk. I left the collection box at the chamber for used eyeglass collection. After the meal and all the elevator pitches we were given additional time to network by walking around the room and talking with anyone we wish. Three people asked for an application and in return we got their business card, so we can follow up by inviting them to the next Saraland Lions Club meeting.

I urge you to take the Lions Club great message and story outside your club and make people aware of the fabulous work we do building communities around the world



## District 34MD Leadership Conference

To be held at
Faulkner University
Harris-Parker Building
5345 Atlanta Hwy, Montgomery, AL 36109

July 31, 2021

### Registration Form

Name:				
Mailing Address:	City:	Zip Code:		
Phone: Email Address:				
Position:	Member of:			
REGISTRATION FEE: Saturday (8:00 A.M.) If clubs President & Secretary both attend, both	\$30.00/per person may attend for \$30.00.			
Circle One: President Secretary	Other			
Lunch provided at no cost at Faulkner University Cafeteria.				
Make Checks Payable to and mail to: Lions of District 34C c/o Leadership Conference Lion Mandie Thompson 206 N. Main Street Atmore, AL 365021				

District Governor Charlie Wigglesworth • 1st Vice District Governor Bub Gideons • 2nd Vice District Governor Philip Box

\$97.00/a night

(334) 273-1101

Please inform the Hotel Clerk that you are with the Lions Club Convention.

Must call before June 28th for discounted group rate.

**Hotel Information:** 

Drury Inn & Suites Montgomery



## Thank you for supporting kids with diabetes

The 2021 Diabetes WALK for Camp Seale Harris wrapped up in April! This has been an amazing year for all of our WALK events across Alabama and Florida! More than 594 walkers on 89 teams across six cities joined us in March and April, helping send children with diabetes to Camp Seale Harris!

All donations made to the Diabetes WALK for Camp Seale Harris help children with diabetes attend Camp Seale Harris. The kids of Camp Seale Harris are truly grateful for each and every donor, team leader, volunteer, camper fundraiser and WALK attendee. Know that no matter how big or small your gift was, YOU

made an impact in the life of a child with diabetes! View and download photos from all of our WALK events.

Campers and teams will continue to raise support for Camp Seale Harris through August 1, so you can still donate or raise Diabetes Walk support for a T1D hero on your team's page.



**SOUTHEASTERN DIABETES EDUCATION SERVICES** 



**Senior Overnight Camp Lake Martin** 

13-18

**Junior Overnight Camp Lake Martin** 

21-25

**Dothan Day Camp Eastgate Park** 

28 - July 2 **Huntsville Day Camp** The Vision Retreat



Children's Specialty Care

## **Camp Seale Harris Registration**



REGISTER TODAY for 2021 Camp Seale Harris programs! The most popular sessions are quickly filling up! A \$25.00 deposit is the only requirement to register and hold your space. If the program your child is wanting to attend is currently wait-listing we encourage you to continue registering them and add them to the waitlist. See all camp dates and locations on our website.

No child is ever turned away from camp due to verified financial need. If you need financial assistance, you can complete a scholarship application during online registration.

If you have any registration or scholarship questions, contact our office at 205-402-0415 or by emailing info@campsealeharris.org

## Through June 29: Give to CSH without spending!

Camp Seale Harris has partnered with Express Feedback for Good™ to bring you an easy and free way to help children with diabetes attend camp at no cost.

How? Answer product opinion surveys between May 31 - June 29. For each 60-second survey you complete, Express Feedback for Good™ will send \$2 to CSH! You can take a maximum of 75 surveys generating \$150 for Camp. You can do just 3 or 4 at a time, or whatever fits your schedule. It's easy and

Your personal information is not sold or shared. During the campaign only, you receive reminders to take surveys for camp. You may opt out at any time. It's over on June 29, or whenever you answer a maximum of 75 brand opinions, no ongoing spam or hassle!

For more information on how you can participate, contact Nicole by calling 205-402-0415 or emailing nicole@campsealeharris.org.



The Ashford Lions Club met on Tuesday, March 23rd and welcomed our District 34C District Governor, Pete Crews. He shared the details of the upcoming virtual District 34C meeting and encouraged members to attend online. He also praised our club for continuing to collect glasses and serve local residents with free eye exams and glasses. Pictured, from left, are Fran McArthur, secretary/treasurer; Norb Lohse, vice-president; Pete Crews, District 34C governor; and Bob Key, president.

# 2021 ALABAMA TRADING PINS ORDER FORM





2021 State Pin

Postage and Handling Charges:

Over 60 ...will be in 2 shipments

.... \$7.00

.....\$8.00

Pins 1-20...

21-40.....

2021 Prestige Pin

Name / Club					
Daytime Phone Number					
E-mail Address					
Mail Pins To:					
FULL PAYMENT MUST ACCOMPANY ORDER					
2021 State Pin	Quantity	@ \$2.50	\$		
2021 Prestige Pin	Quantity	@ \$2.50	\$		
		Sub-total	\$		
		Postage	\$		
		Total Due	\$		

Make checks payable to:

Send form and payment to:



Oxford Lions Club President Gary Edwards shows members a recent Model Club patch Oxford Lions received from Lions International.



Headland Club build a handicap ramp



Gulf Shores Club holds a Rummage Sale

Alabama Lions Trading Pins

PCC Ron Seybold

40 County Road 1176

Cullman, AL 35057